My dear Mrs, Griffith:

Thanks for your letter of February l1l5th advising me
of the deeire of Fort Casper Chapter of D. A. R. for
eontinuance of the Un-Ameriocan Activities Committee.

The Un~American Activities Committee is a House of
Representatives Committee on which no action may be
taken by the Senate, and which is not in any way
isannected with the 8enate. I am pleased to advise,
hovever, that this Committee is being continued in
the House. ‘

I appreciate the opportunity to be helpful, ard
shall be pleased to hear from you personslly or
for the Chapter anytime.

Vith kindest regards, I am

8incerely yours,

Mres, M. P, Griffith

Local Natiomal Defense Chairman
Fort Oasper Chapter of D.A.R.
P. 0. Bax 162

Casper, Vyuming












